Minutes of the December 30, 2021 Meeting of the

Danville Election Commission

- 1. Meeting called to order by Chairperson Barbara Bailey at 2:15 p.m.
- 2. Attendance: Commission members Barbara Bailey, Thomas J. Mellem II and David Ryan, and Executive Director Sandra Delhaye.
- 3. The Commissioners discussed the new requirements imposed by recent legislation relating to the boundaries for election precincts, including the prohibition against an election precinct containing more than one municipal ward and more than one county board district. Sandra Delhaye supplied the Commissioners data showing that the present precinct map contains 5 election precincts which have more than one municipal ward. Sandra Delhaye indicated that the County Board will be voting to adopt one of two proposed county board district maps at its Jan 11, 2022 meeting. Based on the lack of certainty as to boundaries for the county map at the present time, Thomas Mellen suggested that Sandra propose contingent plans to be discussed at a meeting of the Election Commission set January 6, 2022 @ 1:00 p.m.
- 4. Adjournment: On motion of Barbara Bailey, seconded by Thomas Mellen, the meeting was adjourned at 3:32 p.m. N

d

Next meeting : January 22, 2022 @ 1:00 p.m.